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“REMEMBERING OUR FALLEN” EXHIBIT 

In recognition of our veterans, the Treynor Community Schools 
are proud to host a photo exhibit of Iowa’s fallen.  The display will 
be officially opened during the Treynor Community School’s Vet-
eran’s Day program on Monday, November 11. 
 
A very emotional exhibit, “Remembering Our Fallen”, is a sad 
reminder of the ultimate sacrifice made by over 80 Iowans killed 
in The War on Terror while wearing our country’s uniform in Af-
ghanistan or Iraq. 
 
The warriors of the 21st Century are professionals who volun-
teered to join the United States Armed Forces, and grew up in 
the shadow of September 11, 2001, a defining moment for most 
of them.  They come from all walks of life and every corner of 
our country, daring to go where so many never would.  They 
retain the face of freedom and build upon the legacies of those 
who went before them in a cause greater than themselves.  
Many have endured multiple deployments and most return home.  Some do not. 
 
“Remembering Our Fallen” was created to honor those who made the ultimate sacri-
fice in the Iraq and Afghanistan wars.  Its’ legacy will be that these men and women 
will never be forgotten and that their names will be remembered and spoken. 
 
The “Remembering Our Fallen”  photo exhibit will be on display at Treynor Middle 
School from November 11-15.  The public is encouraged to stop by and view the 
exhibit between the hours of 8:00 a.m. until 5:00 p.m.  Thanks to the Lamar Hartje, 
American Legion Post #725 and TS Bank for serving as our local sponsors for the 
exhibit.  Their generous sponsorship will allow our students and community to ac-
cess and view the display at no charge. 
 
The exhibit, created by Bill & Evonne Williams of Patriotic Productions in Omaha, is 
financially sponsored by Bellevue University.  Bellevue University is a private, non-
profit university in Bellevue, Nebraska.  Founded in 1966, with the charter of serving 
our military heroes, it has been a military-friendly school for 45 years. 

“Remembering 
Our Fallen” ex-
hibit will be on 
display in the 
Middle School 

Commons. 

MUSICAL—NOVEMBER 8 & 9 

 
Treynor High School will present “Funky Winkerbean’s Homecom-
ing” on November 8 at 7:30 p.m. and November 9 at 3:30 and 7:30 
p.m.  Reserve your tickets beginning November 1st.  Ticket prices 
are $8 for adults and $5 for students.  More information is available  
on page six of this newsletter.   
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The “Cash for Students” program has begun.  Hy-Vee cash register receipts dated from 
September 1 through December 31, 2013 will be collected in the Elementary, Middle 
School and High School offices.  Hy-Vee gives back $1.00 for every $200 spent in any of 
the fourteen Omaha and Council Bluffs locations up to a maximum of $2,000.  Over  
403,000 in much needed funds has been donated to area schools as a result of this pro-
gram. 
 
All of our proceeds go to the Athletic Booster Club.  Remember to save your receipts 
and turn them in to any of the school offices! 

CASH FOR STUDENTS 

As the weather begins to change, school cancellations and early dismissals can occur 
at anytime.  If severe weather causes school to be cancelled prior to the start of the 
day, we will try to have information to the media by 6:30 a.m.  In addition to our school 
website, the media outlets that will carry our announcements this year are:  KMA, 
WOWT, KMTV and KETV.   
 
If weather or unforeseen circumstances (loss of power or water) should occur during 
the day and school is dismissed early, PLEASE HAVE A PLAN IN PLACE WITH 
YOUR CHILD.  When early dismissals occur during the day, we usually have limited 
time to get information out and many parents aren’t aware that an early out has taken 
place.  Also, we have over 750 students in the district and only a couple of phone lines in each building.  Don’t 
assume that your child will be able to call you if a decision is made to dismiss school during the regular day.  
Have a plan in place!  The elementary has forms for each parent to keep updated outlining your family’s specif-
ic plan to deal with this type of situation.  Parents of middle school and high school students need to discuss 
with their child what plan of action they will take in the event of al early dismissal during the school day.  Proper 
planning now will provide assurance to you and your child that all will be okay should we ever have an unfore-
seen early dismissal. 
 
A new Parent Notification system has been purchased to allow Treynor school officials to communicate school 
cancellations, early dismissals, emergency information, activity schedule changes and general notices or an-
nouncements to parents in a timely and efficient manner.  Parents have the ability to sign up and select multi-
ple methods for receiving notifications from the school (direct phone calls with recorded voice messages, text 
messages, emails, text-to-speech, TTY, Facebook, Twitter and RSS).  Check the website for updates regard-
ing this new service and sign up on the webpage by clicking on “Quick Links” and then “Notifications” . 
 

CAUTION:  Changes in weather arriving soon... 

JUNIOR TREYNOR WOMEN HOLIDAY EVENTS 

 
On Sunday, December 8th from 1:00—5:00, Junior Treynor Women will be sponsoring  
the Holiday Home Tour.   
 
The annual Santa’s visit will be held on Saturday, Dec. 14th from 9:00—11:00 a.m.  
Santa will be here to visit with the children as well as a cookie walk, crafts and cookie 
decorating.  Parents are encouraged to bring their own camera for pictures with Santa. 



It’s hard to believe that we have already completed a quarter of the school year and are al-
ready into November!  Your children continue to do such a terrific job and come to school well 
prepared thanks to your outstanding guidance.  Our students experienced many noteworthy 
educational experiences this past month that included Elementary Art Attack meetings, Lunch 
with Mr. Larsen, 3rd Grade trip to Botna Bend, 2nd Grade to Arbor Farms, Kindergarten 
Doughnuts for Dads and fire truck rides, Fall Harvest Party, 5-R Class of the Month Pizza Par-
ty, Pottawattamie County  Conservation programs, Red Ribbon Week, Accelerated Reader 

Cardinal Cart, Scholastic Book Fair, and Parent-Teacher Conferences. 

November will bring many additional opportunities besides the ones mentioned above that include the 5th 
Grade Veteran’s Day Music Concert, 4th Grade Math Field Trip and 3rd Grade Cognitive Aptitude testing.  
Don’t forget that progress reports will be sent home on November 20th and we will dismiss at 1:00 p.m. on 
November 13th for teacher professional development. 

Please continue to monitor the changing weather and make sure your children are dressed appropriately.   
This is the time of year when the temperature can change 30-40 degrees in the matter of a day or two.  Final-
ly, we appreciate the wonderful attendance at parent-teacher conferences again this year.  This participation 
and the level of communication we have established, allows us to stay well-informed and give our students 
the best possible chance at success.  Thanks for staying involved with your children’s education, for your con-
tribution of time volunteering in the building and for keeping your expectations high! 

Please feel free to stop in and say hello or share your concerns anytime.  You may also call or email those 
thoughts.  [712-487-3422 or tlarsen@treynorcardinals.org] 

 

Mr. Larsen 
Treynor Elementary School 
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FROM THE ELEMENTARY PRINCIPAL’S DESK 

 
November 5-7  3rd Grade Cognitive Aptitude Testing 
November 7  4th Grade to Math Alive Field Trip/SAC Museum 
November 11  School Board Meeting @ 6:30 p.m. 
   5th Grade Music Program @ 7:00 in Auditorium 
November 13  1:00 p.m. Early Dismissal/Teacher Inservice 
November 20  Progress Reports Sent Home 
November 27  2:00 p.m. Early Dismissal for Thanksgiving 
November 28-29  No School/Thanksgiving Vacation 

UPCOMING ELEMENTARY EVENTS 

ANNUAL HEARING TESTS SCHEDULED 

The Green Hills Area Education Agency will conduct hearing screenings at Treynor Elementary and Middle/High 
School on Thursday and Friday, December 5th and 6th.  During the annual hearing tests, home-schooled 
students may have their hearing screened by contacting the school.  If you do not wish your child to participate, 
please contact the school. 
 



NOTES FROM THE MIDDLE SCHOOL PRINCIPAL …. 
 MRS. BERENS 

Nov. 11  Veteran’s Day Assembly, 10:45 

Nov. 13  Early Dismissal at 1:00 

  Teacher Inservice 

Nov. 20  Progress Reports  

Nov. 27  Early Dismissal @ 2:00 

Nov. 28 & 29 Thanksgiving Vacation 

 

This year is off to a very fast start.  I can’t believe that we finished the first quarter and 
November is just around the corner.  Our students have not only been very busy aca-
demically, but they have also spent a great deal of time this past month participating in 
various other valuable activities. 

As you may or may not know, October is National Anti-Bullying Awareness Month and National Anti-Drug 
Awareness Month.  In conjunction with anti-bullying awareness, our students and staff were asked to 
wear blue earlier this month to show support for “Stomp Out Bullying Day”.  Our students have had dis-
cussions around bullying and had an assembly which was presented by Matt Carver, legal counsel for 
School Administrators of Iowa.  Matt  had the students involved in answering questions regarding bully-
ing, but also talked about different issues that he has dealt with in our schools around the state. 

This past Friday, students spent time during their Cardinal Connections around the topic of being drug 
and alcohol free.   Students thought about hobbies, people or passions that were their anti-drugs, so to 
speak.  They were asked to write these out and we now have them posted in our middle school commons 
to remind them of those people or things that have had a hand in keeping them away from drugs. 

In conjunction with anti-drug awareness, “Red Ribbon Week” this year is October 28—November 1.  The 
Middle School will have a competition between classes with the winning group having the highest partici-
pation percentage each day of the week.  Our Middle School Student Council determined the dress up 
days and made posters advertising how to dress up each day.  The various days dress attire will consist 
of the following:  Team Up Against Drugs (Favorite Team), Catch the Wave of a Drug Free Life 
(Hawaiian), Sock It To Drugs (Crazy Socks), I’m Too Bright For Drugs (Rainbow Colors), and Red Day 
(Red Out).  We will sum up the month and “Red Ribbon Week” with an assembly on Friday, November 1, 
which will be focused on Drug and Alcohol Prevention. 

We are looking forward to the month of November, where we will change our focus to things we are 
grateful for and will hopefully do some service learning. 

 

Mrs. Berens 

Middle School Principal 
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October— 
National Anti-

Bullying & Anti-
Drug Awareness 

Month! 

LIBRARY SAYS “THANK YOU”! 

 

The Treynor School libraries would like to say “Thank You” to the Junior Opti-
mist Club (JOOI) for applying for and winning a grant from WalMart.  This will 
be a big benefit for the libraries.  The help is greatly appreciated! 
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Within the high school, the teachers have been researching and implementing 
different strategies to better incorporate the usage of the students’ laptop com-
puters.  As a whole staff, we participated in the Green Hills AEA 21st Century 
Learners conference in Council Bluffs.  We are going to use our professional 
development days to collaborate the usage of technology in the classroom 
through strategies and standards and benchmarks associated with the Iowa 
Core/Common Core.  By examining the standards and recording what standards 
we teach, we are able to locate areas and standards in which we are strong and 
areas we lack. This in turn will guide us to strengthen our areas of weakness.   

 

The high school math department has initiated the usage of online textbooks.  As a department, they are track-
ing the positives and negatives of using an online textbook and try to assist with some of the struggles our stu-
dents are facing with going textless.  At the end of the year, we will discuss the pros and cons.  Looking into my 
crystal ball, I foresee the high school continuing on with online textbooks. 

 

In conjunction and with the support from TS Bank, the middle school and high school had the opportunity to 
listen and experience Kent Julien.  Kent demonstrated and explained the importance of making good decisions.  
The most dramatic demonstration was the drinking of lemonade (sweet decisions) with chocolate milk (sour 
decisions) and not to mix the two together.  He did an actual demonstration of drinking one, then the other, 
along with mixing the two drinks together and drinking the combination.  If you would like more of an explana-
tion of the assembly, please ask any high school student.  Continuing with our speaker series of good decisions 
and October being bullying/harassment prevention month, the high school had assemblies geared toward bully-
ing/harassment and the possible outcomes given by Pottawattamie County Attorney’s Office and the School 
Administrators of Iowa legal adviser.  Our message to the student body is to step up and speak out. 

 

In closing, I would like to extend an invitation to our Veteran’s Day assembly.  We will be having the assembly 
on Monday, November 11 at 10:45 a.m. in the high school (west) gymnasium.  All community members are 
invited and encouraged to attend. 

THOUGHTS FROM THE HIGH SCHOOL PRINCIPAL….. 
 MR. NAVARA 

VETERAN’S DAY ASSEMBLY 

 
All community members are invited and encouraged to join the middle and high school students 
for a Veteran’s Day assembly on Monday, November 11 in the high school (west) gymnasium at 
10:45 a.m. 

JUNIOR CLASS FRUIT SALES 

The Treynor Junior Class will be selling fruit, meat and cheese as a fundraiser for Prom.  If you 
are interested in ordering, please contact a junior student to place an order.  If you would like 
an electronic order form sent to you, please email bhempel7@gmail.com to get an order form.  
The students will be taking orders from now until Nov. 15th.  The fruit will be delivered around 
the middle of December.  Thank you for supporting the Junior Class! 
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This year Treynor High School’s musical is Funky Winkerbean’s Homecoming which is based off the comic strip by Tom Bati-
uk and Andy Clark.  During this comical play, you will see the story of Westview High and their big homecoming week.  While 
planning homecoming, the kids come across a problem that could change homecoming forever.  Come enjoy a fun, humorous 
production at Treynor High School on Friday, November 8th at 7:30 p.m. and Saturday, November 9th at 3:30 p.m. or 7:30 
p.m.!   

We prefer you reserve your tickets, but occasionally there are tickets available at the door.  To reserve tickets, beginning No-
vember 1st, call Natalie between 9-11:00 a.m. or 1-3:00 p.m. at the elementary school, 712-487-3422.  Tickets are $8.00 for 
adults and $5.00 for students.  Preschool children who require a seat will pay the student price.  Preschool children  who sit 
on a lap are free.  The ticket office opens at 6:45, 45 minutes prior to the show time.  Seating begins at 7:00, 30 minutes be-
fore the opening curtain.  The best seats in the house will be available on Saturday afternoon if your schedule permits. 
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 Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    
 

  1 
 
Regional  
Volleyball 
Tournament 
7:00  

2 
State Cross 
Country 
 
JH Honor Band 
Auditions @ 
Clarinda 

3 
 

4  
Football 
Playoffs 

5  
 
 
3rd Grade 
Cognitive 
Aptitude 
Testing 

6 
Regional 
Volleyball 
Tournament 
7:00 

7  
4th Grade to 
Math Field 
Trip 

8 
 Football 
Playoffs 
High School  
Musical @ 7:30 
 

9 
Quiz Bowl @ Lo-
Ma  
High School 
Musical @ 3:30 & 
7:30 

10 
 

11  
5th Grade Vocal 
Concert in Audi-
torium 
Girls BB Prac-
tice Begins 
JH Boys BB @ 
Mo Valley 4:15 

12   

UNO Jazz 
Band Concert 
@ 7:00 in Audi-
torium 

13   
1:00 Early 
Dismissal 
Teacher 
Inservice 

State 
Volleyball 

14  
JH Boys BB  
Lo-Ma Here 
@ 4:15 
 
State 
Volleyball 

15 
State 
Volleyball 

16 
State 
Volleyball 
 
Football 
Playoffs 

17 
 

 

18 
G & B BB and 
Wrestling Prac-
tices Begin 
JH Boys BB @ 
IKM-Manning 
4:15 

19 
 

20   

Progress 
Reports 
Sent Home 

21 
All State 
Festival @  
Ames 
 
JH Boys BB @ 
Underwood 
4:15 

22  
All State 
Festival @ Ames 
 
State  
Football 

23  
All State 
Festival @ Ames 
 
State 
Football 

24  

 

 

 

25  
JH Boys BB 
Tri-Center 
Here 4:15 

26  

Financial Aid 
Meeting @ 7:00 
in Auditorium 

27 
2:00 Early 
Dismissal 

28 
 

29 
No 

School 
Thanksgiving 

Vacation 

30 
 

November 2013 

Page 11 Newsletter 

Happy Thanksgiving! 

“Funky Winkerbean’s 
       Homecoming” 



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 
JH Boys BB @ 
Riverside 4:15 
9th G & B BB 
@ ISD 
6:00/7:30 

3 
Wrestling @  
F-M  6:00 
JV & Var B 
BB A.L. Here 
6:00/7:30 

4 
 

5 
JH Boys BB 
Griswold Here 
4:15 
 
Hearing  
Screenings 

6 
G & B JV/Var 
BB Lo-Ma 
Here 6:00/7:45 
 
Hearing  
Screenings 

7 
SWIBA HS Audi-
tions @ Red Oak 
Treynor Wres-
tling Tourney 
10:00 
JV & Var G BB 
@ A.L. 4:00/5:30 

8 
 
JTW 
Home 
Tours 
1:00-5:00 

9 

JH Boys BB @ 
AHST 4:15 
5/6  Band & 
6th Grade 
Vocal Concert 
@ 7:00 in  
Auditorium 

10   
G & B JV/Var 
BB @ IKM-
Manning 
6:00/7:30 

11 
1:00 Early  
Dismissal 
Teacher 
Inservice 

12  
JH Boys BB 
Audubon Here 
4:15 
Wrestling @ Tri-
Center 6:00 
4th Grade Con-
cert @ 7:00 

13 
9th Boys BB @ 
Underwood 
4:30 
G & B JV/Var 
BB @ Under-
wood 
6:00/7:30 

14 
Wrestling Tour-
nament @ Lenox 
10:00 

15 
 

16  
JH Boys BB @ 
Shenandoah 
4:15 

17  
JH Boys BB @ 
Underwood 4:15; 
9th Boys BB @ 
T-C 4:30; Wres-
tling @ Lo-Ma 
6:00; G & B 
JV/Var BB @ T-
C 6:00/7:30 

18  
 

19 
G & B JV/Var 
BB @ Riverside 
6:00/7:30 

20   

2:00  Dismissal 
Elem. Parties @ 
12:30 p.m. 
End of  Quarter 
G & B JV/Var 
BB Griswold 
Here 6:00/7:30 

21 
Wrestling Tour-
nament @ Un-
derwood 9:00 

22 
 

23  
 
Christmas 
Vacation 

24  
 
Christmas 
Vacation 

25   

 
 
 

26  
  
Christmas 
Vacation 

27 
 
Christmas 
Vacation 
 

28  
 

29  

 

30  
 
Christmas 
Vacation 

31 
 
Christmas 
Vacation 
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Merry Christmas!    
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ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

Treynor Community School does not 
discriminate in its’ policies or programs 
on the basis of race, color, creed, reli-
gion, age, sex, handicap, national origin, 
marital status or ancestry.   Treynor 
Schools supports Affirmative Action and 
Equal Opportunity Employment. 

PO Box 369 
Treynor, IA 51575 

Phone: 712-487-3414 
Fax: 712-487-3332 

We’re on the Web! 

www.treynorschools.org 

Treynor Community 
School 

POSTAL CUSTOMER 

SCHOOL’S OUT—HOLIDAY VACATION DAYS 

School will be dismissed at 2:00 p.m. on Wednesday, November 27. 

There will be no school on Thursday and Friday,  

November 28 & 29 for Thanksgiving. 

 

School will be dismissed at 2:00 p.m. on Friday,  

December 20 for Christmas vacation. 

School will resume again after the holidays on Monday,  

  January 6, 2014. 

UNO JAZZ BAND CONCERT HERE NOV. 12TH 

 

Treynor Music Department will host the University of Nebraska at Omaha  Jazz Band in concert 
on Tuesday, November 12 at 7:00 p.m. in the auditorium.  The concert will feature special guest 
artist, Ken Watters, on the trumpet.  Come and enjoy a great musical performance! 

 


